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Newsletter 
 

Tuesday 30 April 2024 
 

Dear members, 
 
It was great to see a good mix of grades making up the eight tables at the Haigh Trophy 
Tournament on 19 April. It was also a wonderful opportunity to catch up with other players 
over a shared supper.  

The committee is organising the first quiz night to be on the last night of May and we will give 
you more details about this in the next newsletter.    
 
Upcoming Events reminder: 

May 
Friday 10th Friday Fun Teams night (please respond to Luisa asap) 
Friday 31st  Quiz night (save this date!) 

 
June 
Friday 14th Friday Fun Teams night 
Friday 21st  Nola Mather Trophy 

Saturday 22nd Crockfords 90th jubilee dinner 
 

Friday Fun Teams night: 

We are very pleased to see so many teams signing up early for this monthly event. If you are 
interested, or available to play, and you do not have a partner (or a team) then please 
respond to Luisa by email (lucy.mini@hotmail.com) or text (021 126 0922).  

A Teams event requires an even number of teams to have the correct movement pattern, and 
for this reason we may need to call on players at short notice.  

Offers of help in kitchen and bar are also appreciated. 
 
Cash payments of table fees as of 1 May 2024: 

A reminder that, as of 1 May 2024, table fees paid in cash at the session will be $10.00 and 
table fees paid through a convenience card will remain at $9.00. These payment 
arrangements apply to both members and non-members attending Crockfords sessions. 
 
Weekly Results: 

Congratulations for top weekly percentage points to Richard Williams and Nigel England (S) 
who scored 70.60% in the week starting 15 April, and to Diana Plesovs and Robert Whitla 
(Jnr) who scored 66.67% in the week starting 22 April. 
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The Haigh Trophy Tournament results: 

There were 8 tables playing in The Haigh Trophy Tournament which comprised 5 
Intermediate pairs and 11 Senior Reserve/ Senior pairs.  

The overall winner of the 2024 Haigh Trophy was Elena Undy and Peter Udy (S) (left photo) 
at the score of 69.90%, followed by Gerard Moot and Adrienne Shadbolt at 64.54%, and 
Graeme Black and Philippa Borlase at 62.50%. The best performing Intermediate pair was 
Norman Sidaway and Caroline Harrington at 49.66% (right photo).  

Congratulations to you all! 

            
 
 
FROM THE OFFICE: 

Please note there are new tournaments on the notice board if you are interested. 

There has been another unfortunate incident where a door was left open after a meeting or 
session. For insurance and security purposes, ensure that all doors and windows are closed 
and locked before you leave a session. All Members should take duty of care regarding our 
Club’s security, please. 

 
Happy bridging and kind regards to you all. 
 
Kirsten Nissen 
President 


